FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

JUNE 3, 1975

OFFICE OF THE WHITE HOUSE PRESS SECRETARY
(Rome, Italy)

THE WHITE HOUSE

REMARKS OF THE PRESIDENT
AT
ORATORIO DI SAN PIETRO

7:54 P.M. (Rome Time)

Mr. Ambassador, Archbishop and other Excellencies, ladies and gentlemen:

This is our last stop on a wonderful trip in Europe that has, I believe, brought good results in our long and hard work in the achievements of peace. But to leave Europe with this wonderful welcome from the young people, whether they are in grade school or in college or all others, this is a welcome that I will never forget and a good-bye that I will long remember.

I look out on the athletic field and it brings back many wonderful memories. I wasn't good enough to play with all of you good, young athletes, but nevertheless, what you learn on that athletic field and what you learn in this fine school, and what you learn from the leaders in your school and in your community will be invaluable to you as you mature, as you graduate and become active and vigorous parts of our society -- whether in Europe or in the United States, or elsewhere.

I thank you, being so many of you, for the warm welcome and the wonderful good-bye. And I thank all of you for what you are doing for our country, your country, and the world as a whole.

Thank you very, very much.

END (AT 7:56 P.M. Rome Time)